
  
 
 
 
 

 

Understanding Donor Characteristics
 
The National Institute for Health Research (NIHR) is funding research to help NHS Blood and 
Transplant (NHSBT) progress towards a more personalised and stratified service. What does 
this mean? Understanding individual donor characteristics can help NHSBT identify people 
who may be more at risk of fainting, for example, or who may be able to give blood more 
frequently than the general population. 
 
Individuals that are able to donate blood at the maximum frequency allowed in England 
(every 12 weeks for men and every 16 weeks for women), without re-scheduling a donation 
appointment due to low levels of haemoglobin (the protein responsible for transporting 
oxygen in the blood), are referred to as Super Donors. It is important to know who is a Super 
Donor and understand their individual characteristics as they could be asked to give blood 
more frequently when there is a blood shortage (which can be caused by something as simple 
as a surprise weather event or a large sporting event) or they may possess a valuable rare 
blood type. 
 
Individuals whose iron stores drain at a greater rate than average after donating blood are 
referred to as Brittle Donors. These donors will struggle more than the average donor to 
replace iron after each donation and will thus be deferred (a re-scheduling of the donation 
appointment) more frequently than the average donor. NHSBT is responsible for donor health 
and thus it is important that these donors are allowed enough time between donations to 
replace lost iron and suffer no ill effects from their donation. 
 
See research project the importance of balancing iron for more information. 
 
How can we identify Super and Brittle Donors? One way is to use a dataset—containing 
genetic and other blood trait measurements from thousands of blood donors—to make 
associations between the presence of particular genes and haemoglobin concentration (or 
other iron biomarkers – see link above) following blood donation. By characterising blood 
donors we can improve the overall donor experience and maximise the efficiency of NHSBT. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

https://www.nihr.ac.uk/
https://www.nhsbt.nhs.uk/
https://www.nhsbt.nhs.uk/
http://www.donorhealth-btru.nihr.ac.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/08/Iron-Related-Traits-Theme-2-06.08.19.pdf

